SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP

2020 FINAL BUDGET HEARING

MARCH 25, 2019
A special meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, March 25, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Township Hall.  Members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, and Trustees Jim Buck, Bob Drain, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: none.  
The purpose of the meeting was to hold a public hearing for the fiscal year 2019-2020 budget.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  none.
NEW BUSINESS:
Budget Hearing:  The final 2019-2020 budget was distributed to the board.    There were no other comments or changes to the proposed budget. A motion was made BY Runyon and seconded by Ganton to approve the budget.  Roll Call vote:  7 yes.  Approved.
Resolution – General Appropriations Act:  Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Buck to approve the resolution adopting the General Appropriations Act as presented for the fiscal year budget of 2019-2020.  Roll Call:  7 Yes.  Motion carried.
2018-2019 budget amendments:  The Clerk presented two more budget amendments for the 2018-2019 year to being the General Funds Transfer and the Parks Department into a positive balance.


101-000-675.300
4,500
 
to balance inter fund transfer


101-965-999.000
4.500


101-756-808-000
20,000

to balance Parks department


101-000-665.000
10,000


101-000-425.000
10,000

Motions was made by Ganton and Seconded by Runyon to approve the Budget Transfers.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.

Water Rates and Fees Resolution:  A resolution to raise water rates to prepare for the raise of rates from the provider and to begin accumulating monies per the state mandate.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Drain to approve the resolution for utility rate changes.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved

Board and Public Comment:  Treasurer Gibbs asked that next year’s budget be looked at for salaries especially her deputy.  Treasurer Gibbs stated “My Deputy has been employed at the Township for 7 ½ years.  She is a fantastic employee.  In that time she has only gone from $12.00 an hour to $14.80 an hour.  I think that is despicable.”
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 6:21 p.m. Motion carried.
.
Respectfully submitted:








Julia K. Stonestreet, Clerk
Approved at the April 8, 2019 Regular Board meeting.
